KINGSVIEW RIDGE COMMUITY

ASSOCIATION, INC.
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
February 4, 2015
The Board of Directors of the Kingsview Ridge Community Association met at the Germantown Recreation Center on February 4, 2015 at 7:00pm.
Present:




Absent:

Tim Martin, President



John DiNardo, Treasurer
David Brooks, Vice President

Lori Teachum, Secretary









Jim Parker, Director

Hari Singh, Director
Ian Dodoo, Director
Others Present:

Nancy Keen, Vangaurd Management

Shelly Henning, Recording Secretary
I. CALL TO ORDER

   Mr. Martin, President, called the regular meeting to order at 7:00pm with a quorum present.

II. MINUTES:
Reviewed and approved the minutes of the August 6, 2014 Board meeting.  
               Motion:  To accept the minutes as written.  
        
Singh/Parker



Vote:  5 for 1 abstain
III. HOMEOWNER  FORUM: 
There were no homeowners present to address the Board.
IV. MANAGEMENT REPORT:  
A. Election of Officers:
The Board discussed the Officer positions.  Mr. Martin elected not to continue as the President but would prefer to be a Director.  
1. Motion:  Mr. Brooks to be the President.

Martin/Singh


Vote:  Unanimous

2.  Motion:  Mr. Parker to be the Vice-President.

Teachum/Brooks

Vote:  Unanimous

3. Motion:  That we keep Mr. DiNardo as the Treasurer and Ms. Teachum as the Secretary.

Brooks/Parker


Vote:  Unanimous 

B. Tree Removal Request/13700 Palmetto Circle (Boyko):
The homeowner is requesting the common area tree behind his home be removed as it has grown into his property.  He is also requesting trees located approximately 40 feet from his property near the storm water facility be removed and replaced with flowering trees.  The Homeowner told Management that the limbs are scratching his siding of his home.  The tree had originally been planted by the developer on common property. The Board determined that because the tree was on common ground and was causing damage to the home the Association needed to prune the tree back.  The Board also was in agreement that Homeowners are within their rights to prune trees back to the property line on the Homeowner’s side of their property.  The Board was not in agreement with replacing trees with flowering trees for the Homeowner.  The Board also stated several reasons for not replacing the trees.      

Motion:  That the Association has PGC come in and prune the tree back sufficiently to the other side of the property line so we don’t have to prune it again.  We are doing this because it is a tree in the common area that is hitting the house.
 Martin/Parker


Vote:  5 for 1 oppose
 Motion:  We deny the request to replace trees with flowering trees. 
 Parker/Brooks


Vote:  Unanimous
VI.  OLD BUSINESS:

A.   Parking issues:  
A Board member discussed Commercial vehicles that have been parked in the townhome area.  Commercial vehicles with signage on the vehicle are not allowed to park in these areas.   

VII. NEW BUSINESS:
No new business was discussed.
 VIII.   ADJOURNMENT:
There being no additional business for the Board to conduct at this time, the Board meeting adjourned at 7:28pm.
           
Motion: to adjourn the meeting. 
Martin/Teachum


Vote: Unanimous    
*NEXT MEETING:   The next meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Wednesday, April 1, 2015 at 7:00pm.
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